Birth and Deaths

of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

FARQUHAR, Gilberta (née MacMillan) -Age 91, of New Braunfels, TX, and formerly of Fort Covington, NY, died Monday, September 3, 2007, on New Braunfels, TX. She had been in ill health for the past month. Born in Huntingdon, Quebec, September 12, 1915, she was the daughter of the late Gilbert and Elsie Elder MacMillan. She graduated from Huntingdon High School and attended Business School in Cornwall, Ontario. On September 28, 1940, she was united in marriage to Cameron I. Farquhar in Huntingdon, He predeceased her on August 5, 1993. Gilberta was a homemaker. She was a past member of the Fort Covington Presbyterian Church, and the Alice Hyde Hospital Auxiliary in Malone, NY. She was a member of the Tri-County Board that founded the Bookmobile that serves the Tri-County area. She is survived by one daughter, Carin Farquhar of New Braunfels, TX. There are no calling hours. Funeral services were private and at the convenience of the family. Burial was in Elmwood Cemetery in Fort Covington, NY. Donations may be made in her memory to Hope Hospice of New Braunfels, TX., Walnut Ave., New Braunfels, TX 78130. Arrangements are through the Cappiello-McKenzie and Cosgrove Funeral Home in Fort Covington, NY.

ROY, Kenneth M. - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, QC on September 20, 2007 at the age of 74 years, son of Adeline Robertson and the late Gerald Roy, beloved husband of Jean Gordon, loving father of Grant (Caroline Beaulieu) and Sandra; also survived by his grandchildren Logan, Tanner, Bailey, Shannon and Lindsay, He will be greatly missed by the Gordon family, neighbours and friends. Gordon family, neighbours and friends. Visitation at the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., 70 Lambton St., Ormstown, QC on Friday, September 28 from 2-4 and 7-9 p.m. A memorial service will be held on Saturday, September 29 at the Riverfield Presbyterian Church, Riverfield, at 2 p.m. Interment at Riverfield Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale St., Ormstown, QC JOS 1K0 or the Howick Area Health Ministries, 2 Bridge St., Howick, QC J0S 1G0 would be appreciated.

SAULT, Martha Ann (née Singer) - Of Guelph, passed away peacefully at The Elliot Home, Tuesday, September 18, 2007, in her 99th year, Beloved wife of the late Earl Soult (1991). Loved mother of Kathryn (Douglas) Boylan of Charlottetown, PEI, Francis Sault of Montreal and Mary (Kenneth) Woodside of Guelph. Loving grandmother of Heather (Charles) Mathis, James (Dawn) Boylan, John (Linda Berko) Boylan, Jennifer (Ben Polley) Woodside and Jonathan Woodside and great grandmother of Benjamin. Predeceased by her brothers, Roy and Gordon Singer and her sister Marguerite Singer. Ann was a proud lifetime member of the UCW. Prior to her marriage, she taught at School #4 on Silvercreek Parkway from 1930 to 1935. Friends were received at the Wall-Custance Funeral Home & Chapel, 206 Norfolk St., Guelph, one hour prior to the funeral service which will be held in the funeral home chapel, Saturday, September 22, 2007, at 11:00 a.m. (Reception followed in the Wall-Custance Family Reception Centre). Interment New Home Cemetery, Cambridge. Memorial contributions to Three Willows United Church, 577 Willow Rd., Guelph, ON N1H 7H3 would be appreciateđ.

Pauline Lantz, his sister Margery Kirtland (Howard) of Syracuse, N.Y., nieces Linda Donahue (Jim), Barbara Falson (Dave) and Kendra Orr with many other special friends, neighbors and relatives. He is also survived by two daughters by a former marriage Karen and Kathy. A funeral service will be held at St-Luke's Anglican Church in Hemmingford Wednesday, September 26 at 2 p.m. The family will be present at the church at 1 p.m. Burial Roxham Cemetery. Funeral arrangements by J.M. Sharpe.

SMITH, Reginald David - Passed away

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Carl Stowell wish to express their sincere appreciation and gratitude to friends and relatives who expressed their sympathy and gave their support at the time of Carl's sudden death. Thank-you to Jacques Montpetit and associates for their assistance. Thanks to the Ladies' Auxiliary and Dundee Ladies for supplying the nice lunch. Thanks to all who attended the funeral, sent charitable donations, flowers, cards, and food.

Linda Stowell and family

Many thanks to family and friends for comfort and support shown us at the passing of Bernice Dickenson. To the Centre d'Accueil Second Floor for the care and concern shown her. A special thanks to Mr. Bye for the service and Mrs. Bye for the music and Ruth and Joyce for the kind words spoken. Also for cards and flowers and the church ladies for the lunch afterwards. All was very much appreciated.

George Dickenson & family

A very sincere thank you to all the wonderful friends and family who came out to help me celebrate my 65th birthday at the Riverfield Curling Club on Saturday, September 22 and for the many gifts received. A special thank you to my family and friends for all the work involved in preparing the hall, the many phone calls and to Kent Sutton for organizing the music and contacting so many musicians. A big thank you to the Franklin Ensemble, to all the other musicians, singers and dancers who provided the entertainment for the evening and to the ladies of the club who prepared and served the food. Sincerely Neil MacKay











